
   

Sociology Internship  ends early due to Covid 19 
 
My name is Stephanie Sarpong and I come from Ghana which is in 
West Africa. I am cur-
rently pursuing my 
master’s in Sociology at 
Ohio University; I am 
interested in prisoner 
reentry and will gradu-
ate in May hopefully. I 
began my practicum 
with the Ohio Means 
Jobs Center-Reentry 
Program in Athens, 
Ohio, in January 2020.  
I have always had an 
interest in the criminal justice system, hence my involvement in 
the Athens Reentry Program. I plan to return to my country to 
partner with an NGO to establish a similar reentry program and 
task force to assist formerly incarcerated persons to fit into the 
community and become productive citizens. In my country, pris-
oners or ex-convicts are not exposed to proper reintegration pro-
grams which have led to an increased rate in recidivism.  
I had a great time here at the OhioMeansJobs Center and I 
learned about the well-designed programs that they have for for-
merly incarcerated people which includes helping them to get 
their driver’s license back, providing clothing, shoes, antiperspi-
rants and sometimes shelter, educating them and assisting them 
with their resumes and employment. These gestures made me 
understand that indeed all our fingers are not equal, and we 
should avoid stigmatizing and victimizing criminalized people. I 
also had the opportunity to meet people of different backgrounds 
and attended meetings with my immediate supervisor, Shawn 
Stover, which centered on supporting people in the Athens neigh-
borhood. 
I deem it a great privilege to join the Reentry Program for the few 
months I have worked with them. Moreover, Shawn Stover has 
been a great leader and has taught me what reentry is all about 
and made sure I was conversant with some of the terms used. I 
had so much fun meeting people and introducing myself repeat-
edly because I was African. I am surely going to miss the Reentry 
Program. I plan to utilize what I have learned to also impact oth-
ers especially the less privileged. 

 Athens OMJ Center at 510 W. Union Street  

OhioMeansJobs Athens County and Athens 
County Veteran’s Services moved to our  new 
location in Athens and opened for business the 
beginning of March 2020. Unfortunately, we 
closed to public face to face contact on March 
17th until the Covid-19 quarantine is lifted. 
The new center is still under some renovations 
and upgrades. There is more space available 
for our staff as well as more privacy for inter-
viewing participants. There are multiple coun-
ty staff under the direct supervision of Joe 
McGowan and Jason Terry who have been 
long term employees of Job and Family Ser-
vices. We also have several state community 
partners offering various services.  
The Athens County Reentry Program has been 
a part of the Athens OhioMeansJobs Center 
for about 8 years. When a person is released 
from prison or a treatment center, they can 
address their reentry needs with me and are 
easily referred for additional educational and 
employment related services with current 
staff. Upon entering the center they are greet-
ed by Cathy Shumway at the front desk. They 
can work on their GED through the ASPIRE 
program with Scott Hatfield and Sally Young. 
Resumes, online applications, job leads, and 
mock interviewing are provided by the em-
ployment counselors Nancy Stotts and Rocky 
Brunty. Adults who are interested in attending 
short term college or certifications can be re-
ferred to the WIOA program with Raeh Led-
ford to discuss their training needs and goals 
for securing an in-demand occupation.  
If you are interested in learning more about 
our many services please visit our Website at 
the link below.  
http://www.jfs.athensoh.org/
the_work_station/index.php  

http://www.jfs.athensoh.org/the_work_station/index.php
http://www.jfs.athensoh.org/the_work_station/index.php
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In early October 2019, Dan Enger of Toastmasters reached out to me, expressing interest in offering a one-month public speaking 
course at a prison in or near Southeastern Ohio. Dan, who splits his time between Georgia and Appalachian Ohio, is a Distin-

guished Toastmaster who began teaching public speaking over thirty years ago and has been offering Toastmasters programs in 
prisons in Georgia since 2017. He says that he considers his work in prisons to be some of the most fulfilling and personally en-

riching work he has ever done. I was able to link Dan with Jay Forshey of ODRC, and at the end of November Dan, Jay and I at-
tended a meeting with key staff from Chillicothe Correctional Institution (CCI) and Ross Correctional Institution (RCI). We were 

pleased to hear that both CCI and RCI were positive and open to the public speaking training for the inmates. Toastmasters is pro-
vided in many Ohio prisons but had not been offered at CCI or RCI previously. Just after Christmas, Dan and I attended a one-
day, special ODRC volunteer training that Rachel Huff from RCI was kind enough to give us at the Athens OMJ Center.  

CCI and RCI staff did an exceptional job in making all necessary arrangements for the intensive, eight-session Toastmasters 
Speechcraft course, which was conducted throughout the month of February. Classes met for two hours twice a week, and the 

students diligently dedicated many additional hours studying and preparing outside of class. The course culminated in graduation 
events at the two facilities on Friday, February 28, 2020. Highlights of the ceremonies were inspirational speeches presented by 
each of the graduates, as well as the opportunity for graduates and their family members, prison staff and outside guests to enjoy a 

meal together. Speaking and sharing personal stories helps a person to process and work through adversities. Previous mistakes do 
not have to define a person, and hope gives people a chance to write a new story for their lives. The friends and family members 

can see them in a different, more positive light.   

I have great admiration for the speakers, most of whom were notably nervous and apprehensive about talking in public. All of 
them were changed afterwards and walked a little taller knowing that they could accomplish great things in their lives by stepping 

outside of their comfort zone. The comradery and respect formed with the Toastmasters participants and their appreciation to Dan 
Enger for treating them like human beings was tremendous. Freedom can be taken from a person, but as the core is charged with 

kindness and wisdom a person gains internal strength. I was honored to be a part of the audience with the other prison staff, guests 
and family/friends of the speakers. I found myself taken outside of the prison walls to another place of past regrets, healing and 
retrospection by the speakers’ personal messages and passionate storytelling. Special thanks to Clark Goble, Holly Uhrig, Rachel 

Huff, Alan Szoke, Brad Williams and all the other prison staff working behind the scenes to make this experience possible. Ask 
yourself: What can you or your community promote to encourage personal growth in individuals who have so much potential but 

so little opportunity? 

Clark Goble CCI opening ceremonies  Dan Enger at CCI with Toastmasters participants  Feb 28th, 2020 


